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August 10, 2016

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Steven V. King
Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA  98504-7250

RE:	UE-132047 – Replacement pages for 2014-2015 Biennial Conservation Report  

In accordance with RCW 19.285.070, Pacific Power & Light Company, a division of PacifiCorp, submits replacement pages 5 and 6 for the 2014-2015 Biennial Conservation Report (revised July 27, 2016) to the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission.  The intent of this revision is to provide a consistent reporting approach among the utilities and to reflect the Company’s overall target of 89,016 MWh, which reports the previously reported target of 74,703 MWh.  In addition, the reported achievement have also been revised to include contributions from the Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance (NEEA). 

In its initial report, the Company indicated that the target of 74,703 MWh represented the Commission-approved target set in Order 01 of Docket UE-132047.  The revised report’s updated target amount of 89,016 MWh represents the overall portfolio savings target and does not exclude the contribution of 14,313 MWh that was expected from NEEA and was used as an adjustment during the target setting process.   

The updated target and overall achievements that include the impacts of NEEA better represent the overall electric conservation achievement to which Pacific Power’s customers have contributed and provide a more direct comparison of actual portfolio achievement relative to the targets.

This revision also incorporates language in the notes section recommended by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission staff to explain the differing targets and calculations of achieved savings related to those targets.

Please direct any inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Projects Manager, at (503) 813-5410.

Sincerely,
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R. Bryce Dalley
Vice President, Regulation
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